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Website: www.loatlandsprimary.net 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Please follow the link below for the yearly planner  

https://loatlandsprimary.net/news-dates/letters-home 

 

 

Gate Opening hours  

A reminder of the gate opening time are detailed below (these have recently been reset to the correct timings)  

Gate 1  - Open between 8.30am – 9am and 3pm – 3.45pm 

Gate 2  - Open between 8.30am – 9am, between 11.30am – 12.45pm and 3pm – 3.45pm 

Gate 3 - Open between 8.30am – 9am and 3pm – 3.45pm 

Please can we remind parents/carers to use the pedestrian gates only  

 

Missing Nursery Library Books 

Please can we ask Nursery and Reception parents to have a look at home for any Nursery Library books and 

return them to Nursery or the school office. Thank you 

 

Parents Evening 

Tuesday 7th February - 3.30pm – 6pm 

Thursday 9th February – 3.30pm – 7.30pm  

We have made the decision to hold both parents’ evenings in person. We feel it is important for parents to be able 

to come into school and speak directly with teachers regarding their child’s learning and development. This also 

gives parents the opportunity to look through your child’s work and avoid any technical difficulties that parents 

experienced in October. Bookings will close at 3pm on Friday 3rd February.  

 

Book Fair  

We are excited to have a scholastic book fair back in school on the following 

dates  

Tuesday 7th (from 3.15pm – 6.pm), Wednesday 8th (from 3.15pm -3.45pm) 

and Thursday 9th February (3.15pm – 7.30pm) in the Studio. 

There are over 200 titles for you and your child to choose from with prices 

starting at £2.99. Every book you buy can help to get FREE BOOKS for our 

school library. This will be cash only.  

Please click the link below to browse the catalogue of books at the fair  

Schools Catalogue (scholastic.co.uk) 

Cancelling School Lunches if providing a home pack up 

If your child has a school meal booked and no longer requires this as they are bringing a pack up from home, 

please can we ask parents to cancel this via SchoolMoney or with the school office to avoid any unnecessary food 

waste (even if this meal is a universal free school meal). Thank you 

 

 

 

http://www.loatlandsprimary.net/
https://loatlandsprimary.net/news-dates/letters-home
https://www6.scholastic.co.uk/3dissue/catalogues/SchoolsCataloguePrimary2019/


 

Timestable Rockstars  

The results for this week’s battle of highest scoring class are:  

1st place – Cowell 15,489 

 2nd place –  Lewis 10,075 

 3rd place – Horowitz 2,572 

 

Largest improvement in accuracy in 7 days 

1st place – Rose-Marie Y5 2nd place – Alfie B Y3          3rd place – Mayson Y4 

Well done to everyone who took part  

 

 

Safeguarding Spotlight 

Domestic violence and abuse 

Domestic violence or abuse can happen to anyone. Find out how to recognise the signs and where to get 

help. If you're worried someone might see you have visited this page, the Women's Aid website tells 

you how to cover your tracks online. Domestic violence, also called domestic abuse, includes physical, 

emotional and sexual abuse in couple relationships or between family members. 

Domestic violence can happen against anyone, and anybody can be an abuser. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/getting-help-for-domestic-violence/ 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/getting-help-for-domestic-violence/


 

RSPB BIRDWATCH WEEKEND 

Big Garden Birdwatch is fun, free and for everyone. And you don’t need a garden to 

take part! Counting birds from your balcony, or your local park will play a vital role in 

helping us understand how UK birds are doing. Sign up for your free guide and let's 

look out for birds together on 27-29 January. 

Big Garden Birdwatch | The RSPB 

 

Absence Reporting 

Please can we ask all absence/illness is reported to the school office via the absence line, email or studybug app 

to ensure the office staff are aware and able to mark the correct information on the registers.  If we are not 

advised of the absence the office will try and contact both parents and if this is unsuccessful contact the 

emergency contacts provided on the Data collection forms. If no contact is made and we are unable to contact you 

this will be marked as unauthorised.  

 

Studybugs  

Why use Studybugs 

Helps safeguard your child by automating schools’ processing of sick reports, so if any children are unaccounted 

for, they’ll know right away. Also verifies that reports of your child’s absence have really come from you. 

Contributes to public health by collecting anonymised data on illnesses going around — to help schools, parents 

and public health organisations take preventative action as early as possible. 

Saves you time — it takes seconds to give the school all they need, and know they’ve got the message even if 

you’re reporting at 6am or 11pm the night before. 

Guides you with official guidance from the UK Health Security Agency (formerly Public Health England) on the 

need to stay off school, based on the symptoms or illnesses you enter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/?sourcecode=BWMITH0230&utm_source=google&utm_medium=ppcad&utm_content=guide_request_various&utm_campaign=birdwatch2069&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIq_2lrc7g_AIVh6ztCh3wmwO6EAAYASAAEgL9ofD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds


 



 



 


